Notes from May 8, 2003 Pojoaque Valley Planning Committee

By Elaine Best

Vicente Jasso-Roybal opened the meeting.  The notes from the previous meeting were approved. 

Romella announced that we have a web site. The Pojoaque Valley Planning Committee Web Site was designed by the County and will be maintained by David Dogruel as soon as the County buys a software license for him to use.  The site already includes a map and some links to documents.  All members of the planning committee have the option of having their names, addresses and phone numbers listed on the site.  Email addresses will not be included to avoid spam.  Web site users will be able to send email to the committee.  David will forward that email to the appropriate person or persons.  There is a link to our site on the left side of County Page ( http://www.co.santa-fe.nm.us/).

The direct address is: http://www.co.santa-fe.nm.us/poj_committee/index.html

At the previous meeting, the importance of outreach was emphasized.  Romella has arranged with Warren Honaberger of the Santa Fe New Mexican to write an article about the Committee and to include the Vision Statement.  We will try to have Vicente, Narcisso and David Ortiz review the article before publication. However, the deadline is tight, so a review may be difficult to do.  Vicente reemphasized the importance of outreach on an individual level - Talk to your friends and neighbors !

Vicente reminded us about a suggestion from David Neal to contact the District Court inform them of the existence of our Committee and of our concerns about the Aamodt water suit. Mary Lou Williams agreed to write the letter.  She has since decided it would be more appropriate to address the letter to an attorney involved with the suit, Mark Sheridan.

Steve Duran, president of the Jacona Land Grant, stated that at a recent meeting the members of the Land Grant had voted to not be part of our planning group.  Steve also mentioned that he had been an observer at the recent Wastewater Summit in Espanola, which discussed a regional plan.  This meeting included Pueblo and other leaders.  The feeling was that it is time to begin a region-wide dialog on wastewater, and that planning for water may unite us all.

We then turned to refining the Vision Statement that County Staff had synthesized from the four Vision Statements written by small groups at previous meetings.  Many of the changes we made were simply to improve the readability of the Vision Statement, but there were several areas in which substantive issues were discussed.

One area of discussion was economic development.  Some of the issues were:

We need an economic base so we can afford bond issues for capital improvements for the schools.

Much of the economic development in the area is out of our control, because it is on Pueblo land.

We cannot control the economic development outside of our area, but we can respectfully offer ideas that may affect the direction of economic development on the Pueblos.

The rural character of our area is very important to us.  Rural character includes, among other things, farm animals, market gardens, open space, acequias, and clear skies.

We reached a consensus that we wanted to encourage small businesses and cottage industries in the area, but not larger development.

Other issues were roads and domestic water management.  We want our roads to be maintained and safe, but we want that done in such a way that people drive slowly, and it is safe for us and our children to walk, and ride horses and bicycles.  We want to be sure that we have safe drinking water and that wastewater is disposed of safely, but it is too soon to say what is the best way of achieving those goals.

The next meeting will be at the Pojoaque Schools Administration building, from 6:30 - 8:30 on May 22.

